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WHITEHOUSE COMMUNITY COUNCIL

11 Gladius Grove
Fairfields

Milton Keynes 







MK11 4DE

Minutes of Community Council Meeting 

held remotely due to COVID-19 on 17th September 2020
	Before commencing the meeting the Chairman announced that he would be live streaming the meeting via Facebook and also recording and asked if anyone had objections.  There were no objections
	

	Item 1.  Members Present

Cllr H Turner - Chairman

Cllr M Kitshoff – Vice Chairman                                
Cllr E Tait                                        

Mrs J Nicholas – Clerk
Paul vanGeete (MKC)
9 members of the public OS, VY, AN, AC, RO, MG, OT, SD, AK

	Action

	Item 2. Apologies.  
Accepted unanimously from  Cllr C Ritchie

Absent -  Cllr V Kanumuri            
	

	Item 3. Declarations of Personal and Prejudicial Interest
All councillors present acknowledged that they may have an interest in all policies discussed but none felt it should prevent them from voting 
	

	Item 4. Public Time

· Question 1. Could something be done regarding the siting of bus stops on new road past Health Centre as they are very nearly opposite each other, meaning that if a bus stops at each of these at the same time it will block the road. There is plentry of room for laybys to accommodate buses.

· Answer Chairman will raise this with L & Q but it may be the same as Dansteed Way where this is used as a safety measure to stop cars overtaking stationery buses in a narrow road.

· Question 2. Cllr Tait asked could something be done about the speeding traffic in Red Poll Way and Heren Lane. 
· Answer  Raised blockwork will be installed to comply with planning and once complete a traffic analysis could be done to see what else would be necessary.
· Question 3 Resident asked if a mirror could be installed on the blind corner in Berrichon Crescent to help traffic as it is very dangerous.

· Answer Chairman to follow up with L & Q

· Question 4  The grass area outside 25 and 27 Friesland Avenue sticks out into the road and is not being maintained.  Should Bovis be doing this work ?
· Answer Cllr Tait is dealing with Bovis but didn’t know the exact grass area in question so would go around and take photos to send to Bovis 

	Chairman

Chairman

ET



	Item 5. Minutes

The minutes of the Community Council meeting held on 20th August  2020 were approved unanimously and it was agreed they would be signed outside the meeting in accordance with the timetable

	Chairman /

Clerk

	Item 6.Meeting Updates

No formal meetings had been held in the month due to the virus restrictions
Chairman 
· Contact had been limited due to holidays but a conversation had been held with Rob McKay regarding work completed by L & Q contractors on blockwork around Vaynol Way and the school area without any warning.  Moving forward they will ensure residents and other affected parties would be notified when work is to be undertaken.
Cllr Kitshoff 

· Attended remote meeting regarding Public Art.  Information being gathered for Digital Art Project which will lead on to the Public Art installations being chosen in the future.
· Contact has been made with tenants opening the Coffee shop in the Health Centre.  This will not be opening until centre opens fully for patients.
Cllr Tait 
· Conversation chasing Bovis getting nowhere but now have mobile of James Shuttleworth at Bovis who hopefully will be able to help.

· Conversation with James Mooney at L&Q regarding Notice boards see Item 12 .  
· Would anyone with photos of problems in the Bovis area please send them to Cllr Tait to use when discussing the problems with them.
	ET



	Item 7   MKC and Developers 

MKC – PvG reported
There has now been an agreement between the CCG and One Medical so it is hoped that the Health Centre could open in December. The coffee shop and the pharmacy would open soon after.  MKC are in discussion with other NHS services to use part of the building. TVP should also move in before the end of the year.

High street “Planning and provisioning” work has started and L & Q are moving forward on planning options. Clinical Commissioning Group are looking at the Health Centre as a possible expansion of their Flu Injection service now extra age groups are getting this service. 

Cllr Tait asked about the traffic calming work to be completed in Barossa Way.  Clerk has a copy of the plans and will circulate them. 
PvG Answer – Work has to be completed according to Planning permission and traffic survey can then be completed to see if further work is necessary.

Resident asked about moderation of derogatory posts on Facebook for Whitehouse.  Following a discussion it was emphasised by the Chairman that Whitehouse Community Council Facebook page is the only part of facebook under the control of this council. The council has no involvement with Whitehouse/Fairfields Facebook Group although he is a moderator in a private capacity.

No Developers attended meeting
	

	Item 8 Meeting Communications
· Following discussion regarding Webex and the difficulties some had accessing it, it was decided that ZOOM would be tried for the next meeting. TEAMS had been discounted due to live streaming on Facebook not being possible with it. 
· Cllr Kitshoff to set ZOOM up for next meeting to test it.  
· It was also decided that Cllr Kitshoff would investigate costs and obtain details for the setting up of a G-Suite platform for email, data storage and office tools use,  following some difficulties with the existing set up.
	MK

MK

	Item 9 Finance

a) Finance report had been emailed and was accepted unanimously.  

b) Cheques were approved and would be signed in accordance with mandate out of meeting
c) It was Resolved unanimously to vire £1,860 from in year reserves to Community facilities to fund the purchase of 2 notice boards.  Three to be ordered as third one will be funded by MKC ref PvG
	Clerk


	Item 10 Agenda Items requested by councillors
a) A discussion clarified the use of a “Road map” for the council for 2020-2021 so that the public understands who is doing what.   Chairman stated that he had a list of Items to bring forward to put on a road map and also a survey of what residents want in next Newsletter would give residents some “buy in” on the ideas.
b) “Whitehouse to look after itself”  This item is covered by the road map so will be amalgamated for future meetings.
	ALL Councillors


	Item 11 Policies

It was resolved to readopt the Emergency Plan for a further year.

	

	Item 12 Notice Boards
Following the decision to go ahead with three notice boards Cllr Tait had spoken to James Mooney of L & Q and he had agreed that they would remove the old notice boards and replace them with new ones when received.  

Actual positioning of new boards to be decided.  L & Q will also pay for one of the boards. 

The artwork was approved and the clerk instructed to order three notice boards for delivery to the Chairman house actual delivery time to be arranged for a convenient day. 

A vote of thanks was recorded to PvG ( MKC) and L & Q for their contributions.

	Clerk


	Item 13 Planning
No new plans this month.


	

	Item 14 Co-option of new Councillors
A short presentation was given by two residents who have completed the pre-application conditions and applied to become Councillors. A discussion on this to be held  “in camera” Item 15.


	

	Confidential Item  -  Council is invited to resolve that, in view of the confidential nature of the business to be transacted, it is advisable in the public interest that the press and public be excluded and they be instructed to withdraw.
Item 15  “in camera”

Following a discussion it was unanimously resolved to co-opt Mira Patel and Scott Dalziel to the Council to fill the two vacancies.
Clerk to advise applicants and prepare paperwork.


	Clerk

	Item 16 Next meeting

The next meeting will be held on 15th October 2020


	


Meeting closed 20.11pm
Signed…………………………………………Chairman
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